
Commissioner for the Development of
the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater
Bay Area visits Zhuhai (with photos)

     The Commissioner for the Development of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao
Greater Bay Area, Ms Maisie Chan, visited Zhuhai today (November 8) to meet
with leaders of the Zhuhai Municipal Government. She also visited a local
innovation and technology (I&T) enterprise and the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao
Logistics Park.
 
     Ms Chan departed for Zhuhai via the Hong Kong-Zhuhai-Macao Bridge (HZMB)
in the morning. Upon arrival, she called on Deputy Mayor of Zhuhai Mr Li
Chong, and met with the representatives of Zhuhai Municipal Taiwan, Hong Kong
and Macao Affairs Bureau, Zhuhai Municipal Bureau of Commerce, Office of
Zhuhai Leading Group for the Development of Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater
Bay Area and Zhuhai Municipal Science and Technology Innovation Bureau, to
learn about the latest developments in Zhuhai and exchange views on jointly
promoting the high-quality development of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao
Greater Bay Area (Greater Bay Area).
 
     Ms Chan said that Hong Kong and Zhuhai have close geographical ties and
have always been close partners in the areas of trade, investment and air
transport. For example, the Airport Authority Hong Kong (AAHK) has been co-
operating with the Zhuhai Municipal Government in the operation and
management of Zhuhai Airport since 2006, and signed the Zhuhai Municipal
Government and AAHK Co-operation Memorandum of Understanding last November,
which has effectively combined the strengths of the two airports in Hong Kong
and Zhuhai to create new opportunities for joint development. The
implementation of "Northbound Travel for Hong Kong Vehicles" on July 1 this
year has also enabled Hong Kong and Zhuhai to better embrace opportunities
brought by the HZMB and has further enhanced the connectivity between the two
places.
 
     Ms Chan added that the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR)
Government has been actively supporting Hong Kong people and enterprises in
pursuing development in the Mainland cities of the Greater Bay Area. For
example, in April 2023, the HKSAR Government set up the Guangdong-Hong Kong-
Macao Greater Bay Area Development Promotion Centre under the Hong Kong
Economic and Trade Office in Guangdong, which is co-operating strategically
with the GoGBA Business Support Centre established by the Hong Kong Trade
Development Council in Hengqin, Zhuhai, to provide appropriate support for
Hong Kong enterprises seeking development in Zhuhai. Blessed with the strong
support of the country and the close connection to the world, Hong Kong is
the only world-class city that can capitalise on both the China advantage and
the international advantage. She welcomed Zhuhai enterprises to leverage Hong
Kong's world-class financial, commercial, management and professional
services, as well as the extensive international networks which Hong Kong
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enjoys, to open up and develop international markets together.
 
     In the afternoon, Ms Chan visited an enterprise specialising in
biomaterials and high-end medical devices in Zhuhai to learn about the latest
position on local I&T development. The Greater Bay Area is home to many
leading I&T enterprises, while Hong Kong has world-class financial services
and scientific research capabilities. Hong Kong and other cities of the
Greater Bay Area can leverage their complementary strengths to jointly
promote co-ordinated economic development.
 
     Later on, Ms Chan visited the first phase of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-
Macao Logistics Park to learn about its latest developments. The Park will
enable the cross-boundary logistics industry to make better use of the HZMB
and to further explore development opportunities in Zhuhai and other places
in the western part of Guangdong. The HKSAR Government welcomes enterprises
in the Greater Bay Area to capitalise on Hong Kong's advantages in intermodal
transportation and professional services through making use of Hong Kong as a
regional distribution centre, develop e-commerce and high value-added freight
and logistics services to achieve mutually beneficial development.
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